
Lake Carey Welfare Association  May 21, 2023 
 
Vice President Ed Hetzel called the meeting to order in  Lewis's absence.  The minutes were read and 
one change was needed.  Delete the sentence that states we will not make as much profit dealing 
directly with Finan Detail, it would be a wash because we will not be incurring costs for Venmo or 
mailing.  A motion was made to approve the minutes by Nancy Davidson and seconded by Barb 
Scanlon.  The motion was approved. 
 
Old Business 
 
Sewer Update 
 
Grinder pumps are being tested on Billings Mill Road, Cove Road, Marina Drive and Indian Springs 
Road.  You will get a green tag on your pump when it has been approved.  Then you can hook up.  You 
will have two months to pay the $3000.00 fee and also begin your monthly payment.  Once you are 
hooked  up and inspected then you start paying.  A question was asked about how long you have to fill 
in your existing system.  Permits to do this are not needed.  Ed will ask about the time frame.  Most of 
the grinders on  East Shore Drive are completed.  They are working on putting  in the main line on 
West Shore Drive.  Completion should be in September or October for the west side.  There have been 
many more rocky areas to go through so this slows down the process.  No green tags can be given out 
until the plant is working.  The sewer system was not designed to handle storm run-off.   
 
Dam Update 
 
There is still no word on our design from the state.  We renewed our private Dam Association 
Emergence Account for 2023.  LCWA paid and was reimbursed by LCDA. 
 
Financial 
 
Deb Tierney gave the treasurer's report. 
 
General checking account - $4,995.19 
Dam checking account - $5.00 
Total - $5000.19 
 
The Lake Carey Dam Association Accounts 
Checking - $12,607.17 
Savings - $73,343.98 
Total - $85,951.15 
 
Membership 
 
2022 -  reached the goal of 150 memberships 
2023 – 32 paid memberships to date 
 
Communications 
 
Rob Baskins explained the new website.  If anyone has something to comminicate via the website 
contact Rob.  We are  asking everyone to take a look at the new website.  If you have any problems or 



questions you can contact Deb Tierney. 
 
Golf Tournament 
 
The golf tournament is only a few weeks away.  We need more teams of golfers.  All  the sponsorship's 
have been taken.  We could use a few more hole sponsors. 
 
Lake Carey Day 
 
This year we plan to make the event more kid and family friendly. We have 10 crafters for the barn.  
There will be a corn hole competition, there is a link on the website.  There will be food trucks at the 
barn and Music at night.  Baskets for the raffle are needed.   You can give Deb Tierney money to make 
one or you can make your own. 
 
 Lewis wants to have a mixer at the Old Carter Barn on June 17th  and another one in August.  This is a 
good time to recruit more members and get to know your neighbors. 
 
The raffle collected $60.00  and the winner was Carol Ferguson. 
 
A motion was made to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Patty Skrynski, Secretary 


